

January 21, 2020

Dhruv Maniar Resort Silver Hills Plot No.11 Lonavala, N/A N/A

Dear Dhruv.

Congratulations on your outstanding academic achievements and your admission to Texas Tech University!

Texas Tech University is committed to helping you reach your academic goals. It is my pleasure to offer you the **Presidential Merit Scholarship** in the amount of 4000 per year, for up to four consecutive years. *If you are an out of state student, the Presidential Merit Scholarship assures you the in-state tuition rate.*

The Presidential Merit Scholarship is considered a university level scholarship. It may be combined with scholarships offered from any other Texas Tech University program, department, college, or external source.

To maximize your opportunities for all types of financial aid, please complete a 2020-2021 FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid). This application will be available on October 1, 2019 at fafsa.gov.

The Presidential Merit Scholarship information page outlining your award requirements and our expectations of a Presidential Merit scholar is enclosed. If you choose to accept this offer, please go to <u>raiderlink.ttu.edu</u> to accept your award. The deadline for accepting the Presidential Merit Scholarship is May 1, 2020.

Presidential Merit Scholarships apply only to Texas Tech University programs of study. Texas Tech University scholarships do not transfer to Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center (TTUHSC), Texas Tech Costa Rica, or Angelo State University.

If you have questions about the Presidential Merit Scholarship, please contact the Texas Tech University Scholarship Office at (806) 742-3144 or scholarships@ttu.edu.

I look forward to you joining our outstanding academic community.

Sincerely,

Lawrence Schovanec

President, Texas Tech University

Enclosure

R11713343